
 
 

EXPLANATION OF CHANGES 
 
Changes between HB 289 and proposed CSHB 289 ( ) (26-LS1304\C): 
 

- On page 4, line 2 after “officer,” the phrase “if the person is exonerated” is 
added to make clear that only public officers who are exonerated may receive 
reimbursement from the state for reasonable legal fees incurred in defending 
against an alleged ethics violation.  
 

- Under section 4 (a) of the proposed CS to HB 289 (page 3, line 29 to page 4, 
line 5), a public officer may only receive reimbursement for legal expenses 
after receiving a favorable judgment, rather than at any time after the complaint 
has been filed, as was provided in the original version of HB 289 (page 3, line 
29 to page 4, line 9). 

 
- Page 4, lines 12-16 of HB 289 were deleted to conform to the changes made 

above. 
 
- A stylistic change was made on page 4, line 29 of HB 289 (page 4, line 20 of 

the CS), replacing the phrase “necessary to expend” with “necessarily 
incurred.” 

 
 
 
 

Member 
 
            Standing Committees: 
                      Judiciary 
                   State Affairs 
                 Transportation 
 
           Finance Subcommittees: 

Transportation 
Courts 
Law 

 
Alaska State Legislature 

House of Representatives 

 
        Representative Max F. Gruenberg, Jr. 

 House District 20 
Anchorage (Mountain View, Russian Jack, East Anchorage) 

House Minority Assistant Floor Leader 

 
 
 
 

Interim: 
716 W 4th Avenue, Rm 350 

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2133 
Phone: (907) 269-0123 

Fax: (907) 269-0124 
 

Session: 
Alaska State Capitol, Rm 110 
Juneau, Alaska  99801-1182 

Phone: (907) 465-4940 
        Toll Free:  (866) 465-4940 

Fax: (907) 465-3766 
 

Email: 
Rep.Max.Gruenberg@legis.state.ak.us 

 

 


